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Mr. Chair, 

 

At the outset, I would like to extend my appreciation to Ms. Maria Luiza Ribeiro Viotti, 

Chef de Cabinet, for her introduction of the report.  

 

Japan has been continuously supporting the purpose and direction of the management 

reform, which aims to enable the Organization to be more decentralized, nimble, responsive, 

transparent and accountable. We welcome the Secretary-General’s initiatives to empower senior 

managers in the field through the delegation of authority, increase the Organization’s resilience to 

risk, clearly link resources and results, and delineate roles and responsibilities. 

 

Mr. Chair, 

 

In such a large, geographically dispersed and multidimensional organization as the UN, 

changing the management culture is a continuous process which does not happen overnight. 

However, after almost two years since the process began, we are eager to see some tangible results. 

We take this agenda item as a great opportunity for Member States and the Secretariat to ascertain 

the results to date and to provide guidance to move forward. 

 

In terms of the results of the reform, w




